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OCTOBER MEETING
The Euclid Art Association's next monthly meeting is Monday, October 5, starting at 7:00pm.  For this meeting , we will  
meet in the 2nd floor Parlor of East Shore United Methodist Church, 23002 Lakeshore Blvd., Euclid.  Parking is behind 
the church or across from Marc's Pharmacy door.  The entrance is through the back door of the church.  The elevator will 
take you to the second floor.  The doors of the church open at 6:00pm.  The meeting is open to the public.  A $3.00 
donation is suggested for guests.  Remember the Church’s door code to enter the building.  If you forgot what it is, just  
give Lee a call at 216-531-6349.
Refreshments will be served after the meeting.  The hosts for October are Helen Karpoff and Dottie Geisert, assisted by 
Joan Milligan.
The next Board Meeting is Tuesday, October 6 at 10:00am in the North Street Gallery on the 2nd floor of the Euclid 
History Museum, 21129 North St. in Euclid.  The Board meets every Tuesday from 10:00am to 12:30pm.  Chairpersons of 
committees are asked to be present and all members are invited.  Please join us.  Your comments, suggestions and help are 
always welcomed.

✔ ︎ PICK UP YOUR NEW MEMBERSHIP BOOKLET AT THE OCTOBER MEETING!
OCTOBER PROGRAM
The demonstration for the evening will feature the cartoon art of Len Thomas, aka “Aloysius”.  Len studied Advertising 
Art at Cooper School of Art in Cleveland and minored in Art at Hiram College where he majored in business.  He started 
drawing at a very young age, but at age 19 while in the Service, he drew cartoons on sweatshirts depicting the humorous 
side of Army life.  The sweatshirts were a big hit and sold for $5.00 apiece back in 1962.  His ‘editorial’ and ‘gag’ 
cartoons have appeared in various local city papers over the years.  He has had a varied and interesting career which, I’m 
sure, he will tell us all about!  In addition to cartoons, Len is also an accomplished oil painter!  Come and enjoy an 
evening of cartoon and art.
BIG THANK YOU TO OUR SEPTEMBER DEMONSTRATOR
What a fantastic opportunity for Euclid Art to hold our September meeting at the Apple Store, Eton Village.  Apple invited 
us to use their state-of-the-art business conference center for Tom Woodman’s presentation.  We thank April Smith from 
Apple, along with the Apple team, including Chris Woodman for making this possible.  And, of course, many thanks to 
Tom Woodman, our featured demonstrator, who showed us how he uses the iPad and Paper by 53 app to create art and 
architecture.  For more on this meeting, visit the Demonstrations page on our website.
ART SHOW AT LAKE FARMPARK
The Lake Farmpark Show is fantastic!  There are 83 pictures in the show.  A lot of people worked very hard to set up the 
show and we thank them all, especially our show coordinator, Ellen Howard, Sue Lokar, May Halliday, Joan Milligan and 
the EAA Board.  We also thank Denise Gressley and her staff at Lake Farmpark for making all this possible.  And, thanks 
to Eileen Dorsey from 78th Street Studio who served as judge.  Many of us enjoyed the ‘Cookies & Cider’ artist reception 
on Thursday evening.  What a gorgeous fall night to be at the park!
We congratulate our Best of Show winner, Mary Alice Valvoda for her “Flight Though Time”, a digital art photo collage 
on canvas.  Interestingly, the only other digital art entry in the show also won an award!  Ellen Howard’s Paper by 53 
sketch, “Hilton Infancy” won Honorable Mention.  For the second year in a row, Dennis McDonnell had the best 
photograph, this year with ‘She’, a captivating image of butterflies.  Congratulations to all our award winners.  The 
winning pictures are yours to view on our website, thanks to Kirk Ramsey our webmaster.  Better yet....stop by Lake 
Farmpark and see the show.  It runs through November 1, 2015.
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LAKE FARMPARK 2015 AWARD WINNERS

Best of Show - FLIGHT THROUGH TIME by Mary Alice Valvoda
1st Place:  BUCKEYE TRAIL by David Simmerer (oil),  EL CAPITAN/YOSEMITE by Jeri Kluiber (pastel),

THERE’S A SURPRISE IN THE BARN by Dorothy Geisert (watercolor),  SHE by Dennis McDonnell (photography)
2nd Place:  GOING UP by Mary Ann Hagen (acrylic),  DISCARDED by Martha Germano (photography),

RECLINING FIGURE WITH BLUE DRAPERY by Ellen Howard (watercolor),
REFLECTIONS OF A TREASURED MEMORY by Michelle Brown (mixed media)

3rd Place:  BRIGHT DAY by May Halliday (acrylic on canvas),  FOREVER FALL by Susan Lokar (watercolor), 
BIRCHES by Suzette Cohen (mixed media),  GREEN-RIVER by Lee Peters (digital print)

Honorable Mention:  MADISON SNOW by David Simmerer (oil),  TREE OF HOPE by Connie Adams (acrylic),
GEESE & GOLDFISH by Michael Wardrope (pastel/chalk),  HILTON INFANCY by Ellen Howard (Paper by 53),

UNTITLED by Susan Lokar (watercolor),  WILD FLOWERS by Connie Adams (watercolor),
THE SURVIVOR by Stan Klak (watercolor),  WATER BIRDS by Joanne Cartor (mixed media),

ILLUMINATED LETTER by Lisa Ruschman (ink, pencil on watercolor paper)
INGENUITY FEST - OCTOBER 2, 3, 4, 2015
It’s a GO for Euclid Art.  We have the ‘connector’ at the Science Center again.  It’s this Friday, October 2 from 5:00pm 
to 1:00am, Saturday, October 3 from noon to 1:00am and Sunday, October 4 from noon to 5:00pm.  Parking passes 
available.  Come draw, sketch and help represent EAA to the public.  Contact Lee Peters (216-531-6349) if you would like 
to participate.  Or, just show up in the connector between the Mather and the Science Center.
CITY HALL EXCHANGE FRIDAY, OCTOBER 16
It is time once again for our Exchange Program at Euclid City Hall this October 16th, starting promptly at 10:00am.  
Artists are requested to be there with their work before that time and be prepared to stay until representatives from all the 
City offices have come down to the rotunda to exchange their pictures.  The exchange is usually over by 11:30am.  Thanks 
in advance for your participation.  We hope to see many of our artists there!  It’s another opportunity to show your work!
OCTOBER 24, 2015 WORKSHOP - Sign up NOW for....
"Perspective in Art" by architect and artist, Thomas Woodman.  Workshop will be held at the Apple Store Eton Village.  
Bring your iPad and Paper by 53 app or just bring a sketch pad & pencil.  No iPad, yet...no worries...Apple says you can 
borrow one of theirs for the workshop!  So...take perspective to the next level, actually learn by doing!  Tom will teach us 
his step by step method of drawing perspective:  Observe what you see, Analyze what you see and Draw what you see, 
then repeat and repeat again until it becomes second nature to you.  Tom will conduct this hands-on workshop at Apple 
Store using their state of the art business center.  Using of the iPad and the app Paper by 53 (you can also use a sketch pad 
and pencil), Tom helps you understand the principles of perspective.  Cost is $35 for members and $45 for non-members.  
Contact Sue Herrle to sign up...216-481-5105 or email suetom.herrle@sbcglobal.net.  Details and more workshops 
can be found on our website www.EuclidArt.com on the Workshops page.
MEMBER NEWS
Deb Kramarz has a photography show at the Lakeshore Coffee House, 22032 Lakeshore Blvd. in Euclid from October 4 

through October 31, 2015.  She invites everyone to her artist’s reception on Sunday, October 4 from 3:00 to 6:00pm.
Stan Klak won first place in watercolor in the Dorothy McNamara Maloney Show at the Mentor Senior Center.  Joanne 
Naroski won an Honorable Mention in the same show.  Congratulations Stan and Joanne!
Mary Alice Valvoda's "Rainy Day Sunshine", photograph on canvas gallery-wrapped and in a floating frame, was accepted 
into the Juried Mandel JCC J-Art Show and sale.  There are 52 art works in the show from 400 submissions.  The Art 
Exhibit is on display from September 17 - November 30, 2015.  Address is 26001 S Woodland Rd, Beachwood, 44122.
Lee Peters won Best Color Photograph and Most Creative Photograph in the Doors of Beachwood show at the 
Beachwood Public Library.  Congratulations, Lee...maybe he’ll share his winning pictures with us on Facebook!
WEBSITE
EAA members are encouraged to have their own personal Members Art page on our website, www.EuclidArt.com.  If you 
are interested, go to our Members Art page and click on the link at the top of the page to get started.
NEWS WANTED!
Any news?  Call 216-531-6349 or email info@EuclidArt.com.  Include EAA in the “Subject” line of the message header.
CLOSING THOUGHT

“Every leaf speaks bliss to me, fluttering from the autumn tree.” ~ Emily Bronte
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